For Children For Familtes  Tor Alaska

4600 DeBarr Rd., Suite 301 * Anchorage, Alaska 99508
Phone: (907) 274-8281 * Fax (P07} 27 4-4055
www.denalifs.org

February 8, 2011

Representative Les Gara
Alaska State Legislature
Juneau, Alaska 99801

Dear Representative Gara;

I am writing in support of HB33, the legislation you have proposed relating to foster care in
Alaska, Denali Family Services (DFS) is a community mental health agency that provides
therapeutic foster care to many children in the custody of the State / Office of Children’s
Services. DFS is also a child placement agency and in that role, processes foster home
applications and licenses foster home in cooperation with OCS (i.e., the license is still a State
foster care license). As an agency licensing foster homes, we support using the variance for
homes in rural communities as [ong as the home is a safe environment and there are adequate
ways to exit the home in case of a fire.

Denali Family Services serves many adolescents who are moving from care to independence and
I am especially pleased to see the language changes that will make extending foster care to age
21 easily accessible for youth who want to take advantage of that opportunity. For youth who do
not have a support system in place, those additional three years can make a huge difference in
their maturity and readiness to survive on their own.

With regard to the application process for foster parents, DFS has significantly reduced our
paperwork requirements in the last two years. In addition, effective this fiscal year, DFS will be
utilizing a new foster parent training curricula (Presley Ridge). This curricula offers foster care
providers in-depth, specialized training and OCS has agreed that DFS’ foster parents who
complete the Presley Ridge training will not have to take the OCS CORE training. This change
will provide foster parents with more specialized training while maintaining the total hours at a
number (per year) that is manageable.

On behalf of Denali Family Services, I am writing in support of HB33. Should you need
additional information, please feel free to contact me at 907-222-2322.

Sincerely,
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onne M, Chase, PhD, LCSW
resident / CEO



